Final Report of Work Group 6 (Governance and Energy Efficiency Policies)
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Work Group 6 Responsibilities

Work Group 6 was responsible for three activities.  Action 8 was to work with the Northwest Power Planning and Conservation Council and use its existing committee structure to work with Work Group 6 members on their cost effectiveness and cost recovery proposals.  Action 9 was to discuss Work Group 6 recommendations and planned activities that BPA and the utilities have underway with distribution system efficiency, conservation voltage reduction (CVR), Smart Grid and demand response/load management activities.  Action 10 is to identify a Northwest public power utility to undertake a voluntary pilot to test one or more decoupling mechanisms to determine whether additional energy efficiencies can be achieved and to develop an appropriate monitoring and verification methodology.
Work Group 6 Activity
Action 8 -- Work Group 6 Co-Chairs (Sara Patton and Michael Early) and several Work Group 6 members participated in the Council’s Conservation Resources Advisory Committee meeting on April 17.  The agenda addressed several NEET recommendations and discussions were held on cost effectiveness policies and the need for a “Guide to Cost-Effectiveness Calculations.”  The consensus from the group was that many utilities and other program operators already have the flexibility to make the changes recommended by Work Group 6.  There was a strong consensus that a guide would be valuable and should clearly explain:

· The statutory and economic-theory-based cost-effectiveness calculations used to produce the regional power and conservation plans.

· The general framework used by utilities and other program operators to determine cost-effectiveness of their programs and of specific energy efficiency opportunities in homes, businesses, factories and farms. 

· The impact of the project level bundling recommendations from the Work Group (for non-cost-effective, but desired energy efficiency measures, for repair measure in low-income households and for direct application renewables). This impact analysis would specify the advantages and disadvantages of bundling at this level and, insofar as possible, suggest mechanisms that optimize advantages and/or mitigate disadvantages.

The idea was that utilities and other program operators that are not using the full flexibility they already have could use the guide to decide whether bundling works for them.  Utilities and other program operators that do not have the flexibility could use the guide to decide whether they want the flexibility and, if so, give them some of the information to take to their decision-makers to discuss it.

Production of the guide would be a one-time expenditure (hiring a contractor to work with Council staff to prepare it.)  Work is underway to identify $20,000 in funding to develop the guidebook.
Action 9 – A meeting was held on April 21 with Work Group 6 members and presentations were made by BPA on efforts underway to launch a regional Smart Grid project, Distribution Efficiency and CVR efforts and demand response pilots in the Northwest.  BPA is seeking regional utility and vendor partners for these programs.  The presentation materials are attached to this report.  
Action 10 – Ralph Cavanagh is in discussions with public power utilities concerning the development of a decoupling project for public power.  
